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September 14, 2021 

Dear California Fire Safe Council, 

The Ventura County Board of Supervisors authorizes the Ventura Regional Fire Safe 

Council (VRFSC) to apply on behalf of the County for the 2021 California Fire Safe 

Council County Coordinators Grant Project and serve as the grant subrecipient. Our 

Board is confident that VRFSC can execute the scope of the grant program and meet 

project metrics and deliverables. 

The Ventura Regional Fire Safe Council is aware that, as a subrecipient, they will be 

required to work closely with the Board of Supervisors, Fire District, and other fire 
mitigation groups within the county to meet the County Coordinators grant objectives of 

educating, encouraging, and developing countywide collaboration and coordination. Fire 

District leadership is prepared to support and assist VRFSC in the execution of these 

project goals. 

Should you require additional confirmation of the County's support of the Ventura 

Regional Fire Safe Council, the Board of Supervisor's contact is CEO Senior Deputy 

Executive Officer Scott Powers, and he can be reached at 805-677-8761 or 
scott.powersAventura.org .  

Signed, 

Supervisor Linda Parks 

Chair, Ventura County Board of Supervisors 
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